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Prelude 

Organist      Alita Guthmiller 

Welcome & Announcements   Pastor Bill Vis 

Call to Worship  

*Invocation 

*Greeting from God 

*Greeting One Another (due to health concerns, we will refrain from handshakes) 

*Opening Hymn:  Red 62  O For A Thousand Tongues 

God's Will for Lives of Gratitude 

Hymn:  Red 518  It Took A Miracle 

Congregational Prayer 

Offering for General Fund:  offering plate will be in back as you leave the sanctuary 

*Hymn:  Blue 278  How Good And Pleasant Is The Sight 

Scripture:  II Timothy 1:7 p. 1267, Ephesians 6:12 p. 1245 
II Corinthians 10:3-5 p. 1231 

 

Sermon:  God's Weapon 

*Hymn:  Blue 447  Blest Be The Tie That Binds 

*Benediction 

*Closing Hymn:  Blue 469  By The Sea Of Crystal 

Postlude 

*Please stand if able 

  



Today/This Week: 
Prayer Group – 9:10 a.m. 
Worship – 9:30 a.m. 
Sunday School – after worship service 
September 23 – Confirmation Class, 4-5:00 p.m. 

Upcoming: 
September 27 – Worship Service at 9:30 a.m./Sunday School 
September 30 – Coffee Break Bible Study, 10:00 a.m. 
October 6 – Women of the Church, 2:00 p.m. 
October 7 – Blood Drive 1:00-6:00 p.m. at Peace 
 

September 13:  Attendance- 60; Offering- $1015 General Fund 
 
Coffee Break Bible Study:  We will begin Coffee Break Bible Study for women 
on September 30 at 10 a.m.  We will restart the book on the Power of 
Forgiveness. Books will be on the table in the Social Hall.  Contact Alita 
Guthmiller with questions. 
 
Women of the Church will meet on Tuesday, October 6, at 2:00 p.m.  We will 
study lesson 9 on Self Control from the Fruits of the Spirit study book.  If you 
need a ride, please get ahold of Sharon Hauck (660-0738) or Donna Zeeb (660-
6151) as they’d be happy to help you out. 
 
Prayer Concerns:   Ella Bertsch was taken to the Freeman hospital Sunday 
afternoon.   Thankfully she was able to return home that night after passing a 
kidney stone.    Give thanks with her that no surgery was needed and pray that 
there will be no further recurrences. 
 
WEBSITE:  https://www.peacecrcmenno.org is the web address of the NEW 
AND EXCITING  website for our church!  Ross has put much time, effort, some 
thought and a great deal of work into putting our church onto the internet.   
Check it out. 
 
BLOOD DRIVE:  The blood drive that Peace CRC sponsors each fall is scheduled 
for October 7.  With the extra safety precautions due to Covid-10, we need to 
have a couple more volunteers to work at the blood drive.  If you’re willing to 
help out with this, please get ahold of Janelle Bender (660-8338).  NOTE A 
CHANGE FROM LAST WEEK’S BULLETIN:  No donations of bars or cookies are 
needed because Vitalant is providing all prepackaged items. 
 



SCHAEFFER FREEZER MEALS:  If anyone would like to make a freezer meal for 
Galen & Connie Schaeffer, you are encouraged to put in the freezer at church.  
Please mark on the container that it is for Galen & Connie. 
 
Prayer Group:  There is a prayer group that meets at 9:10 a.m. each Sunday 
morning in the council room.  Anyone interested in praying before the service 
is welcome to come.  If you would like more information, talk to Doug  
Schaeffer. 
 
 
CDC Guidelines: 
*We will be following the CDC guidelines. 
*Please do not attend yet if your health is vulnerable, you are sick, or you are not yet 
comfortable being near people. 
*Please do not linger inside the building before or after worship. 
*Please distance yourself, by family group in the sanctuary.  
*Wearing a mask is welcome. 
*If you have any questions or concern please feel free to contact the consistory. 
 

 


